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Salt Lake County, five others to move to “moderate” 
transmission phase 

BY BECKY BRUCE | MARCH 4, 2021 AT 9:56 AM 

UPDATED: MARCH 4, 2021 AT 1:27  

SALT LAKE CITY — Nearly a year after COVID-19 first arrived in Utah, six counties in the state, including the 
state’s most populated, Salt Lake County, will move to the “moderate” transmission phase for the virus, KSL NewsRa-
dio learned Thursday.   

Counties in the “moderate” transmission phase do not have gathering restrictions, so long as people wear masks. PM  

During a weekly news conference, state government and health officials announced lowered age requirements and ex-
panded health conditions that qualify for vaccinations.  

Gov. Spencer Cox announced Salt Lake, Cache, Davis, Grand, Sanpete and Wasatch counties would all move from 
“high” to “moderate” transmission levels on the state’s virus-response plan. However, he also took time to note all the 
Utahns lost to date from COVID-19.   

The Utah Department of Health uses a graduated transmission index to determine when locations like Salt Lake Coun-
ty and the other five counties mentioned by the governor can ease restrictions related to COVID-19.  

Under the system, a county has a high level of transmission when its 7-day average percent positivity is greater than or 
equal to 10%, its 14-day case rate rises above 325 people per 100,000 population, its total amount of ICU utilization 
reaches 72% or greater and the number of ICU beds used for COVID-19 specifically reach higher than 15%.  

“There are no restrictions on gatherings in moderate [counties],” Cox said. “This is incredible news as long as people 
are wearing masks.”  

That means you could sit shoulder-to-shoulder with someone at a basketball game or movie theater, as long as your 
masks are in place.  

At moderate levels of virus transmission, the state’s guidelines allow residents to gather in person with no limits on the 
size of events, so long as people wear masks.  

So… Let’s not go crazy folks, continue wearing your mask and be safe and we just may have an unrestricted 2nd half 
of 2021!! 



Great Salt Lake Dog Training Club 
Feb 15, 2021 Board Meeting 

Attendance: 
 Board Members: Due to COVID cases, new group restrictions, and lack of news/updates, this meeting was 
held via email updates. All Board Members responded. 
 
Excused:  
 
Guests:  
 
Meeting brought to order @  
 
Minutes of Jan 2021 Board Meeting, Minutes approved as written. 
 
President’s Report: 
 in January our insurance provider indicated that they would no longer insure us with liability or directors and 
officers insurance.  Since then I have been working to get the club insured.  I have secured liability insurance with 
Equisure for liability insurance and Travelers the directors and officers.  The Equisure is in place and I will get with 
Donna this week and send a check to Travelers to bind the directors and officers coverage. 
 
The cost of the new insurance much higher than the previous insurance, about $1,100.00 increase, but we were not 
given any choice.   
 
Vice President’s Report: 

Have sent several sympathy and get well cards. 
 

If anyone has ANY suggestions, topics or persons they would like to see speak/present at any of our General Meet-
ings, Please contact Penny Morrison @ pennlcm@yahoo.com 
  
Executive Secretary’s Report: 

 Sending AKC the applications for the September & November trials. Judges for September – Tracy 
Mazur for Agility, Nancy Grimm and Nancy Craig for Obedience and Rally. 

Judges for the November trial, we have invited Curt & Carla Curtis. 
 

Home Secretary Report:  
Renewals have been coming in well. The PayPal option has gone over very well. Out of 162 members (of 

which 55 are Lifetime Members) ALL but 9 have renewed. 5 have informed they will not be renewing due to moving 
out of state. 

I have received requests from 2 past members requesting to be reinstated. According to our Constitution and 
By Laws we CAN reinstate them as long as it hasn’t been over 1 year. Names given via email. Motion made to rein-
state the 2 named previous members – Wendy 1st, Penny 2nd, all agree, no opposed. 2 members reinstated. 

I would like to motion that we change the monthly newsletters from monthly to every 3 months, until things pick back up. It 
is increasingly harder each month to find stuff to put in them. As for the monthly meeting minutes, I can email them to the members 
once approved, along with adding them to the quarterly newsletters. Wendy 1st, Michelle 2nd All approved no objections. Motion 
passed – Newsletters moving to quarterly editions until things pick back up. 

 
Treasurer’s Report 
 Everything paid to date.  
 
Show Report: 

Matches and Davis Fairgrounds.  All matches have been canceled. The volume of people in the buildings can't be con-
trolled and the buildings might be needed for Covid vaccinations.  Maybe some will be held in the summer if a park can be ar-
ranged.  

After the Mt Ogden shows May 20, 21, 22 and 23, the Mastiff Club of America will be holding their National in Logan at 
the fairgrounds that following week.  They would like to rent a set of jumps and the Rally equipment for May 25 and 26. I told them 
we could coordinate that for them. They have the other equipment they will need. 
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September BBKA weekend.  No decision has been made if BBKA will turn the buildings over to us or how they will set up 
the fairgrounds. I am making a guess that we will be having our trials outside but will update when I know more.  BBKA will be add-
ing Monday to their weekend for conformation. We will still be Friday, Saturday and Sunday.  If anyone would like to help BBKA 
with ring stewarding I know they would appreciate it.  If that is something you would like to do let Wendy know and she will start a 
list.  I think they will be paying each steward but don't know the amount.... 

The week after BBKA, starting September 27th, the Bouvier Club of America will be holding their National at the Davis 
Fairgrounds.  They won't be needing our equipment as Onofrio will be taking care of them but they really could use ring stewards 
for Obedience and Rally.  The day for that is Wednesday, September 29th.  They will pay 25.00 a day plus lunch.  let Wendy know 
if you would like to help and I will direct you to the right person.  They will not be doing Agility. 
 
Training Report: 
 I have no update on being able to use the Armory.  In March I will approach them to see if they will let us use the 
grass starting in May when weather is more predictable (hopefully). Or I have a couple thoughts on places we can approach about 
renting.  It is my understanding that public parks are not going to work for us unless we were doing Soccer....ha ha....but no 
joke...  Looking for thoughts on locations. 
 After all the changes we have been cornered into with our Insurance renewal I really feel that now it time to make this 
motion not to mention the revenue lost for no training classes since March of 2020.  My motion is that we raise training fees to 
$100.00 for a first class and $90.00 for a second class.  I also, motion that we change training a bit. Stay with 8 weeks but that sign 
up night be week one. This will help when we have graduation and sign up the same night. Mark 2nd,– All approved no objections. 
Motion passed Training fees increased to $100.00 for the 1st class and $90.00 for a 2nd class along with sign up night being week 1 
of 8. 
 
Hospitality:  

Nothing @this time 
 
Trophy Report: 

Nothing @this time 
   
Committees: 
 Advertising – Website updated.  

Agility – Nothing @ this time  
Obedience – Nothing @this time 
Rally – Nothing @this time 

 Tracking – I sent off the applications for our TDX and TD to AKC at Thanksgiving time.  I have heard abso-
lutely nothing from AKC.  I have sent an email and of yet have heard nothing.  They have an automated return email that they are 
out of the office and will get back to me.  So if I can get and update I will let you know. I am planning we will get approval??  I agree 
with Michelle that we probably should let TDX go for 2021.  A lot of effort and money for 1 or 2 entries and asking judges to fly.  But 
vaccinations are happening so yeah!!  Looking forward to the TD.  We would like to go ahead with planning for a TDU on the week-
end of October 10th.  Kristi and Dorraine said they would judge it. 
 Scent Work – I was hoping to be able to ask the folks at the Galleria if we could rent the building for a Scent Trial in 
June.  Then the word from the people renting it told me it has been sold and they will just rent week to week until the new owners 
get to what ever they are going to do with it.  Kim Beck and a group doing Schutzhund are having some classes in the Galleria 
building at this time. 
 Trick Dog – Nothing @ this time 
 ATT - Nothing @ this time 
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business: None 
 
 
Next Board Meeting: March 15, 2021  
Next General Meeting: None until further notice – Columbus Center 7 pm 
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Newsletters:  After  the March Newsletter , newsletter s will be quar ter ly until things are back to nor -
mal. All meetings that are held, the minutes will be emailed out to the membership so you will still get news 
timely. They will also be included in the quarterly newsletter. 

BBKA Shows in Sept: Will be adding Monday to their  conformation weekend, GSLDTC obedience , 
rally agility will still only be Friday, Saturday & Sunday. BBKA will also need ring stewards, please let 
Wendy know if interested. 

Bouvier Club of America : Held a week after the BBKA show on Sept 27th in Farmington could use some 
ring stewards for obedience & rally. They will pay $25.00 plus day per day. Contact Wendy if interested. 

GSLDTC Training Fees: A motion was made and past to increase our  training fees. For  an 8 week 
course our fees will now be $100.00 and $90.00 for the 2nd class. The 1st night of classes will now be the 
night of sign ups. 

GSLDTC TDX Test in April: It had been decided to cancel the TDX test scheduled for  Apr il, but con-
tinue with holding the TD test in May.  We will also hold the TDU test in Oct and Kristi & Dorraine will 
judge that. 

In other news: 

Beehive Cluster: Enter ies for  the Beehive Cluster  May 6th—9th open on March 13th at 6 pm Premium 
List should be up on Onofrio’s site by March 10th 6 pm. Entries are limited to 1500 dogs. So get your en-
tries in early if you are planning on attending. 



 

 

 



  



GSLDTC 2021 Schedule of Trials & Tests 
   

AKC Temperament Test 
5th Tuesday of 2021 months Dates to be Announced 

National Guard Armory, West Jordan, Utah 

 
Scent Work Trial 

Spring 2021 to be Announced 
National Guard Armory 

West Jordan, Utah 
 

TDX Test ( Tracking Dog Excellent)-CANCELLED 
Sunday, April 25, 2021 

Plot Saturday, April 24, 2021 
Entries close Wednesday, April 14, 2021 

Saratoga Springs, Utah 
 
 

Beehive Cluster/Intermountain KC & Utah Valley KC 
May 6, 7, 8 and 9, 2021 

Equestrian Center 
So. Jordan, Utah  

 
TD Test (Tracking Dog) 

Sunday, May 16, 2021 
Plot Saturday, May 15, 2021 

Entries close Wednesday, May 5, 2021 
Saratoga Springs, Utah 

 
Scent Work Trial 

Fall 2021 to be Announced 
National Guard Armory 

West Jordan, Utah 
 

Agility/Obedience/Rally Trials 
September 17, 18, and 19, 2021 

Friday, Saturday and Sunday 
Agility Trial x 3 days 

Obedience Trial x 3 days 
Rally Trial x 3 days 

Held with Bonneville Basin KA 
Farmington, Utah 

 
Combined VST/TDU Test (Variable Surface/Tracking Dog Urban)  

Sunday, October 2021 
Date to be announced after the University of Utah football schedule is finalized 

 
Obedience/Rally Trials  

Friday, November 12, Saturday, November 13 and Sunday,  November 14, 2021 
Obedience Trial x 3 days, Rally Trial x 3 days 

Farmington, Utah 



 

General Meetings Schedule: held at  the Columbus Center. 2530 South 500 East—Salt Lake City at 7 pm 
Room 101 but occasionally moved to the gym.   
 
Mar 23rd—Presentation will be  Wendy & Penny speaking on the AKC Temperament Test—CANCELLED 
April 27th—Presentation will be Joe the Vet Tech speaking on Seasonal Allergies—CANCELLED 
NO General Meeting in May due to the Memorial Day Holiday 
June 22nd—Presentation will be TBD—CANCELLED 
July 27th—Presentation will be TBD—CANCELLED 
Aug 24th—Annual Picnic held at Murray Park Pavilion #4—CANCELLED 
Sept 28th—Presentation will be TBD—CANCELLED 
Oct 26th—Presentation will be TBD—CANCELLED 
Nov 23rd—Presentation will be Train the Trainer by Wendy McCleery- CANCELLED 
NO General Meeting in Dec due to the Holidays 
 
  
NO CLASS SIGN UPS OR CLASSES UNTIL AT LEAST FEBUARY 2021 
The Armory is not allowing any use of their building until COVID evaluations in January 2021 
 
THANK YOU so much for all our dedicated instructors and support members!!  
 
Tuesday Classes:     

7:00 pm—Rally with Deb & Jessica 
7:00 pm & 8:00 pm– Competition Classes with April 
7:45 pm— Tricks with Lisa  
7:45 pm—Beginning Scent Work with Darlana & Toni 
8:00 pm—8:30 pm—ATT or Conformation Class held 
as a 4 week class cost of class is $40.00 for the 4 weeks. 
ATT & Conformation class is held on alternating months. 
Not the same month. 

8:30 pm—Advanced Scent Work 
8:30 pm—Advanced Class with Michelle or Penny 

 

Wednesday Classes: 

7:00 pm—   
7:45 pm—         
8:00 pm—  
8:30 pm—  
8:45 pm—       
The above are normal start 
times of Wednesday’s classes. The classes held on 
Wednesday’s are: 
Puppy, Beginning Obedience, & Intermediate Obedience 



 
 

Member’s Page 
 

 
 
I haven’t been on Facebook lately, so haven’t stalked anyone 
for brags. If you have a brag you’d like to have posted here, 
PLEASE tag me in your post or send directly to me with the 
subject line Newsletter Brag. 



“Heel and Sit News” 
c/o PO Box 709632 
Sandy, UT 84070 

Disclaimer: “Heel And Sit News” is emailed by the 10th of each 
month. Deadline for submission of articles and information for that 
issue is the 1st of the month. Opinions expressed in "Heel and Sit 
News" are not necessarily those of the Great Salt Lake DTC, the Staff, 
or the Board of Directors. Articles appearing in "Heel and Sit News" 
may be reprinted, provided credit is given the author and source. Ma-
terials submitted for publication in "Heel and Sit News" will be kept 
for 30 days following the mailing of the issue in which they appear. 
Following publication, materials will be discarded unless otherwise 
requested at the time of submission. 

 Please send submissions and Letters to the Editor, Judy Campbell 
14008 Point View Court, Draper, UT 84020 or  E-mail wasatch-
mtnvizslas@gmail.com For address changes, please notify Judy 
Campbell, at above. 

website: www.gsldtc.com 

Officers: 
President:                      Tom McLelland 
Vice President:       Penny Morrison 
Exec. Secretary            Dorathy Hart 
Home Secretary         Judy Campbell 
Treasurer                           Donna Smith 
 

 

Board of Directors: 

Show                               Jeff McCleery  
                    Mark Kuhn  
Training                           Wendy McCleery  
              Michelle Larsen  
Hospitality             Stephanie Evans 
                Brandy Childs 
Trophy                       Catherine Beattie 
 
Committee Chairs: 
Advertising                    Wendy McCleery/Judy Campbell 
Trophy              Lexi Hancock  
Obedience              Donna Smith 
Rally                                          Penny Morrison 
Agility               George Hart 
Tracking                          Wendy McCleery 
Scent Work              Darlana Quinn 
Trick Dog              Lisa Quibell  
Volunteer              Lisa Quibell  
 


